
 
 
 
 

 
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 

COMMUNITY HERITAGE COMMISSION 
DATE: 2019 November 18 

    
FROM: DIRECTOR PLANNING AND BUILDING FILE: 

Reference: 
77000 20 
Heritage 

    
SUBJECT: PACIFIC NORTHWEST LABOUR HISTORY ASSOCIATION 

CONFERENCE, 2020 MAY 09-10 
 
In response to correspondence to the Community Heritage Commission from the BC 
Labour Heritage Centre (received 2019 November 06 and attached), this memorandum 
outlines a proposed program for the Pacific Northwest Labour History Association 
Conference. 
 
The conference will be held in Vancouver on 2020 May 09 and 10. The City of Burnaby 
has been encouraged by conference organizers to submit a proposal. The City’s recent 
research on the history of protest and political resistance by unions, working people, and 
Indigenous peoples in Burnaby was noted in the letter, and suggested as a potential topic. 
The deadline for submissions is 2019 December 02. Conference materials note that 
interactive sessions are preferred. 
 
Recent research and program development undertaken in support of the Burnaby 125 
Heritage Marker program and the Neighbourhood History Series could be re-purposed 
for presentation at this event. 
 
A 90-minute session could include: 
 

• Songs and Sites of Resistance: this portion of the presentation would reprise the 
lecture and performance created for the Neighbourhood History Series in October, 
2019 by the City’s heritage planner and the Solidarity Notes Choir. The 
presentation features historic labour history songs sung by the choir, interspersed 
with short presentations about historical events in Burnaby related to the content 
of the songs. 

 
• William Prichard in Burnaby: this portion of the presentation would be presented 

by staff and volunteers from the Burnaby Village Museum, who have conducted 
extensive research on the history of Burnaby Freeman William (Bill) Pritchard in 
Burnaby, and community activism in Burnaby in the 1930s. The presentation would 
include demonstrating how the City of Burnaby has made this research accessible 
to the community through a Burnaby 125 heritage plaque at the Tommy Douglas 
Library, and a short video vignette available through the Heritage Burnaby website. 

 








